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NEWSPAPER Issue of OCTOBER 7, 1846

DIED, at the residence of his father on the 30th of September, Charles 
WILSON, in the 25th year of his age. He was an obedient son, an affectionate 
brother, esteemed as an officer and faithful in all the social relations.

---------

CITATION

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, Dr. E.R. CALHOUN has applied to grant him Letters of Administration 
on the Estates of James and Lucy LOVELESS, both deceased; this is therefore 
to cite all kindred and creditors of the deceased to appear in the Court of 
Ordinary at the Abbeville courthouse on the 3rd Monday in October to show 
cause why it should not be granted. This 5th of Oct. 1846. David Lesly, 
Ord'y

-------

CITATION

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, Henry BRANYON has applied to grant him Letters of Administration on 
the Estate of Thomas BRANYON, deceased; this is therefore to cite all 
kindred and creditors of the deceased to appear in the Court of Ordinary at 
the Abbeville courthouse on the 3rd Monday in October to show cause why it 
should not be granted. This 5th of Oct. 1846. David Lesly, Ord'y

-------

LAND FOR SALE

Will be sold at private sale, a tract of land situated on the road leading 
from Anderson courthouse to Vienna, four miles from Vienna, containing 310 



acres, 60 of which are open. Upon the tract is a good dwelling house and out 
buildings. B. T. SAXON

--------

NOTICE

I have 10 or 12 good Field Hands, male and female, which will be hired for 
the ensuing year at reasonable rates. Persons wishing to hire will do well 
to call upon John HEARST, Sen'r of this District. M.W. GRACY, Oct. 7, 1846

--------

LIST OF LETTERS REMAINING AT THE ABBEVILLE POST OFFICE as of Oct. 1, 1846

ADAMS, Maj. J.D.

ATKINS, Henry

ADAMS, Sylvanus

ALLEN, Washington

BOWIE, Miss Mary Jane

BRADLEY, Andrew

BROWN, Daniel

BANKS, Samuel

BELCHER, W.W.

BARRAN, Uriah

CARTER, Dr.

CROWDER, Mrs. E.A.

CALHOUN, Jas. L.

CASON, Miss Sarah Ann

CAMPBELL, George

CANNON, G.J.

DUPRE, Cornelius P.



DUFFEY, George

EDWARDS, Matthew

EVANS, Sidney

FELTON, David C.

FOWLER, Alex. P.

FERRIS, Daniel

FOWLER, Reuben

HADDEN, Robert W.

HARRIS, William Leslie

HARRIS, William

HILL, William

HASKELL, W.E.

HUGHEY, D.

HAY, S.J.

HODGES, Genl.

HADAWAY, Mrs. Mary

HACKET, Susan

HOUSTON, Robert R.

JUNKINS, William

LIPSCOMB, Mrs. Elizabeth

LOCKRIDGE, John L.

LOCKHART, James

LORD, Thomas

MASTERS, Jesse

MASTERS, Mrs. Martha



MEDLEY, Miss Permelia

MILLER, L.D.

MAXWELL, Mrs. Martha

MORROW, George M.

MOORE, John

MASTERS, Dr. Wm.

MANN, Smith

NIX, John D.

NORWOOD, Miss Frances H.E.

McGEE, Fealin

McDONALD, MIss Martha

PAUL, Sarah F.

PAUL, Mrs. Agnes E.

RED, J.W.

SMITH, Thos.

SMITH, Wm.

SMITH, Sherrod

SCOTT, Harrison

SMITH, Hezekiah W.

STEWART, B.W.

STEVENSON, Alex'r

THOMAS, McKinney

THOMSON, Miss Nancy

WILLIAMSON, Andrew



WATKINS, Miss Mary L.

WARDLAW, D.

WALKER, Mrs. Elizabeth

WEEMS, T.J.

WILSON, Miss Susan E.

WOODBRIDGE, Ioma

WOLF, Dr. A.B.

WEED, Andrew

If the above letters are not taken out of this office previous to the first 
day of January 1847, they will be returned to the General Post Office as 
Dead Letters. John McLAREN, Post Master, Oct. 7, 1846

----------

NEWSPAPER Issue of OCTOBER 14, 1846

MARRIAGES

Married on the 8th inst. by the Rev. D.M. Turner, Mr. B.P. HUGHES to Mrs. 
Jane C. DUNN, all of this District.

-------

OBITUARIES

DIED, at her residence in this District on the 4th inst., Mrs. Mary DONNALD, 
wife of John DONNALD, in the 61st year of her age. She has left a 
disconsolate husband and eleven children, a numberous train of grandchildren 
and other relatives to mourn their irreparable loss; but they "sorrow not as 
those who have no hope", being persuaded that their loss is her eternal 
gain.

Early in life she became a convert of the Presbyterian faith under the 
preaching of the Rev. Robert Wilson, then Pastor of Upper Long Cane Church, 
and was a regular and consitent member of Greenville Church under the 
pastoral care of Rev. Hugh Dickson, for forty-one years. Her remains are 
deposited at the latter place and we trust her spirit has ascended to the 
bosom of her God.

--------



DIED, at the residence of William JOLLY in Pickens District on the 2nd ult., 
Mrs. Sarah J. BRANYAN, consort of the late Thomas BRANYON of Abbeville 
District, aged 63 years.

-------

DIED, at his residence in Abbeville District on the 24th ult., Thomas 
BRANYAN, in the 68th year of his age, after a short and severe attack of 
billious fever. Mr. and Mrs. Branyan were affectionate parents and kind 
neighbors. Called to their exit in a few days of each other, they seemed 
indeed to be "one flesh", and the affliction is doubly severe to their 
family of eight children and a large circle of friends. "All that live must 
die, passing through nature to eternity."

--------

DIED, at Alligator C.H., Columbia Co., East Fla., Mr. John RASOR, in the 
47th year of his age. He was a citizen of this District and has left a wife 
and six children, an aged father, one brother and three sisters and many 
other relations and friends to mourn their irreparable loss; but they mourn 
not as those who have no hope." He was a member of the Baptist church for 
the last 14 or 15 years. Those seven gentlemen who were traveling with him, 
together with those kind friends about Alligator, are entitled to and hereby 
tendered the most sincere thanks of his relations, for the kind manner in 
which they treated him during his illness.

--------

DIED, on the 19th of August at the residence of John A. SPEER, in this 
District, Miss Ferila T. PASCHALL of Lafayette Co. Miss., the eldest 
daughter of Leah and Samuel PASCHALL, in the 18th year of her age. She had 
been a member of the M.E. Church for three years. Her confinement was short 
and her suffering great, but she endured them all with patience and 
fortitude which Divine grace alone could impart. She considered them as laid 
upon her in mercy by her Heavenly Father, and light when compared with her 
desserts and the Heavenly glory for which they were designed to prepare her.

She is now released and faith would rejoice that she has exchanged the 
chamber of suffering for the mansion of eternal joy and the communion of the 
blessed society above. O, that her parents, whose welfare concerned her so 
much, for whose salvation she would even have been willing to remain and 
suffer here, had it been the will of God. May we imitate her faith and piety 
and share with her the blessedness of Heaven.

----------

NEWSPAPER Issue of OCTOBER 21, 1846

CITATION



STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, Jesse REAGIN has applied to grant him Letters of Administration on 
the Estates of Joseph REAGIN and Young REAGIN, deceased; this is therefore 
to cite all kindred and creditors of the deceased to appear in the Court of 
Ordinary on the 1st Monday in November 1846, to show cause why it should not 
be granted. This 20th of Oct. 1846. David Lesly, Ord'y

-------

DIED, at the residence of his father in this district on the 1st inst., 
Samuel O. RICHEY, in the 17th year of his age.

-------

SALE OF REAL AND PERSONAL ESTATE

Will be sold to the highest bidder on Tuesday the 15th day of December next 
and days following, at the late residence of Captain Robert CHILDS, 
deceased; One tract of land known as the "BROCK Tract" situated in the 
vicinity of Cambridge, containing Four Hundred and Twenty-Five acres, more 
or less, about two hundred of which are in woods.

Also, at the same time and place, the personal estate consisting of Twenty- 
Five Likely Nergroes; Stock of Horses, Cattle and Hogs, Corn, Fodder, Wheat, 
Oats, Rye, Pease, etc.; One carriage harness; two road wagons and harness; 
household and kitchen furniture, plantation tools and many other articles 
not mentioned. James W. CHILDS, Executor. Oct. 21, 1846

-----------

CITATION

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, Tidence L. JOHNSON has applied to grant him Letters of 
Administration on the Estate of his mother, Elizabeth JOHNSON, deceased; 
this is therefore to cite all kindred and creditors of the deceased to 
appear in the Court of Ordinary on Monday the 2nd of November 1846, to show 
cause why it should not be granted. This 19th of Oct. 1846. David Lesly, 
Ord'y

-------



CITATION

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, Mrs. Frances CARLILE has applied to grant her Letters of 
Administration on the Estate of John CARLILE, deceased; this is therefore to 
cite all kindred and creditors of the deceased to appear in the Court of 
Ordinary on the first Monday of November next, to show cause why it should 
not be granted. This 20th of Oct. 1846. David Lesly, Ord'y

-------

CITATION

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, Joel W. TOWNSEND has applied to grant him Letters of Administration 
on the Estate of James BLACK, deceased; this is therefore to cite all 
kindred and creditors of the deceased to appear in the Court of Ordinary on 
Wednesday, the 18th of OCT. to show cause why it should not be granted. This 
15th of OCT. 1846. David Lesly, Ord'y

-------

STRAYED OR STOLEN

Strayed or Stolen from the subscriber on the 10th inst., a small black Mare 
Mule with light colored nose and a scar on its back caused by a saddle. Any 
information of said Mule will be thankfully received at the Lebanon P.O. in 
this District. Simeon SHEPPARD, Oct. 21, 1846

---------

NEWSPAPER Issue of OCTOBER 28, 1846

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

PARTITION

Samuel FIFE and wife, vs. Catherine WRIGHT and others

Real Estate of John WRIGHT, deceased



By order of David Lesly, Ordinary of Abbeville District, the following Real 
Estate will be sold at Abbeville courthouse on the 1st Monday in Dec. next: 
The Real Estate of John WRIGHT, dec'd, consisting of one tract of land 
situated in Abbeville district and containing two hundred and four acres, 
more or less, on Perry's Branch, and adjoining lands of Joseph EAKIN and 
others. J. Ramey, Sheriff, Oct. 23, 1846

---------

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

PARTITION

Benjamin E. GIBERT vs. Jane GIBERT and others

By order of David Lesly, Ordinary of Abbeville District, the following Real 
Estate will be sold at Abbeville courthouse on the 1st Monday in Dec. next: 
The Real Estate G.J. GIBERT, dec'd, 50 acres including the Mills, adjoining 
the lands of De La HOWE, dec'd, GUILLEBEAU and others situated on the Little 
River, for division among the distributees. J. Ramey, Sheriff, Oct. 15, 1846

-------

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, Jas. A. ARNOLD has applied for Letters of Administration on the 
estate of Arch'd ARNOLD, dec'd; this is therefore to cite all kindred and 
creditors of said dec'd to appear on the 5th of Nov. 1846 at the Abbeville 
courthouse, to show cause why said Administration should not be granted. 
This 22nd of Oct. 1846, D. Lesly, Ord'y

--------

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, Isaac C. RICHEY has applied for Letters of Administration on the 
estate of John RASOR, dec'd; this is therefore to cite all kindred and 
creditors of said dec'd to appear on the 9th of Nov. 1846 at the Abbeville 
courthouse, to show cause why said Administration should not be granted. 
This 26th of Oct. 1846, D. Lesly, Ord'y

--------



CITATION

STATE OF SOUTH CAROLINA, Abbeville District

Court of Ordinary

Whereas, Z.W. CARWILE has applied for Letters of Administration on the 
estate of Adam OVERBY, dec'd; this is therefore to cite all kindred and 
creditors of said dec'd to appear on the 9th of Nov. 1846 at the Abbeville 
courthouse, to show cause why said Administration should not be granted. 
This 25th of Oct. 1846, D. Lesly, Ord'y

--------


